
CESA #4 is the fiscal agent and houses the WISH  
Center Director. Four Regional Coordinators located 
in CESAs #6, #7, #9, and #10 facilitate training events 
and provide technical assistance on a variety of safe 
and healthy schools topics.  
 

Trainings were held in all 12 CESAs and online.  
Eight-hundred ninety-one educators were trained in 
Educating Mindfully, Emerging Drug Trends, Youth 
Mental Health First Aid, Restorative Practices,  
Second Step, Suicide Prevention, School Safety 
(PREPaRE), and School SBIRT. Participants were  
from 170 school districts and 56 individuals or  
organizations. See the Participant Map below. 

Technical assistance was offered by email, phone, 
and through partnerships with CESAs holding Share-
shops/networking meetings in every region. In  
addition, 712 youth, school staff, and community 
members were trained in QPR Gatekeeper (Question,  
Persuade, Refer) suicide prevention.  
 
There were 6,357 unique visitors to the website in 
the last year. Over 4,800 people read the monthly  
e-newsletter.  A new online AODA class with 53 
participants from 34 schools and organizations was 
offered for the first time. 
 

With Federal Emergency Management funding 
through the DPI, 11 PREPaRE and 2 regional Readi-
ness and Emergency Management trainings were 
held throughout the state. 
 

For more information contact: 
Tracy Herlitzke, WISH Center Director 
Christine Kleiman, CESAs #1, #7, #8 
Jackie Schoening, CESAs #2, #3, #6 
Lynn Verage, CESAs #5, #9, #12 
Carol Zabel, CESAs #4, #10, #11 
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